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Hello from Kym Grant, 2023 MGHS Principal 

I am extremely excited to be returning to Mount Gambier High School as the new 
Principal. It was great to meet some staff, students and parents in my recent visit to 
the school and I felt very welcomed by all. I was impressed by the positive attitude 
of the students and teachers and feel privileged to now be the principal of this 
school, a school that provided me with the confidence and skills to pursue my 
leadership career some 20 years ago.  

I come to the school with 34 years as an educator, 21 years as principal in a 
variety of rural and remote schools both large and small. For the past five years I 
have been the Principal of Mark Oliphant College, a large B-12 school in the 
northern suburbs of Adelaide. My move to Mount Gambier High School will no 
doubt present a range of new challenges and experiences. However, in saying this, 
one does need to at times challenge themselves, experience new and different 
things in order to grow and as such the decision to come to Mount Gambier High 
School was an easy one.  

Next year will be an important year as we look to consolidate and build on the 
excellent work of the school in supporting students, staff, and parents/caregivers. In 
any organisation that is actively seeking to further improve there are always things 
to build upon, opportunities to explore new ways of doing things based on current 
research as well as staff, student and community input and support. My initial few 
weeks at Mount Gambier High School will be spent talking to staff, parents and 
particularly students to ascertain what it is like to be a learner at the school. This 
information will be used to further enhance our site directions for the year and 
where we hope to be within five years. The task then will be to create the 

conditions for optimising the level of 
challenge and support that will 
enable those goals to be realised. I 
hope to bring a renewed sense of 
optimism in moving the school forward 
in its improvement journey, working 
alongside staff, students, parents/
caregivers and the wider community 
to effect positive change, and to 
promote the important role that public 
education plays in contributing to a 
vibrant and sustainable community. 

I would also like to take this 
opportunity to acknowledge the work 
undertaken by Annette Ryan in her 
role as principal this year. Much work 
has already been achieved which has 
made my transition a very smooth one. 

Kym Grant  |  2023 Principal 
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Years 7 & 12 Staggered Start 
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Years 8 to 11 Start 

Tuesday 31 January 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Staff Farewells 

I would like to thank all members of the school 
community for their commitment and contribution to our 
school and students in what has been a very busy year. 
We thank our permanent staff who are leaving this year 
and wish Danny Ashcroft, Chris Couchman and Jake 
Matthews every success in their next endeavours. We 
also say goodbye to Josh Praolini who has led the 
Entrepreneurial Learning Strategy and Jamie Ryan who 
has led the Flexible Learning Options program. We are 
very pleased to welcome back Abbey Duncan in 2023.  

We are sad to say farewell to a number of contract 
teachers who have been with us this year. These are: 
Troy Esdale, Azmir Hossain, Zoe Koulakis, Thomas 
Leach, Chris Fleetwood, Linda Hamilton, Pahul Modi, 
Karen Millington, Zoe Rout and Steph Wighton. We also 
thank our non-teaching staff for their work at our school 
this year. Again, we are sad to farewell: Tom Clayfield, 
Sarah Dally, Ann Dohnt, Kaleb Gentile, Jayden Green, 
Judy Jankowski and Trish Lynch.  

Governing Council 

The final meeting of the year was held on Monday 28 
November. I would like to thank the Governing Council, 
including the sub committees for their contribution 
throughout the year. Particular thanks to Hanna Persello 
for her role as Chairperson of the Governing Council 
and to our Secretary, Kate Carraill for her work 
throughout the year. Governing Council play a very 
important role in the school. There is opportunity for 
more parents to be involved in 2023 and I encourage 
interested parents to nominate early in the new year. As 
part of Governing Council you will be warmly 
welcomed by a dedicated and supportive group of 
parents and community members. It is a great 
opportunity which I encourage parents to consider. 

Year 12 Formal 

On Saturday 19 November we celebrated the 
conclusion of secondary schooling for our year 12 
students and their families with over 500 people joining 
us at the Barn Palais. This was a wonderful opportunity 
for staff, parents and the students to reflect on this 
achievement. Our year 12s looked amazing in their 
formal attire, as you will see from the photos in this 
newsletter. We are enormously proud of the learning 
journey of all our Class of 2022 and wish them the very 
best for the next chapter in their lives.  

Welcome to our Year 7s for 2023 

Our Middle School Management team led by Kathryn 

Sutton have been busy planning and preparing for our 
Year 7 Transition Program which was held this week. 
We are welcoming 115 students into year 7 in 2023. 
The students participated in a range of activities 
throughout the day, designed so that they get to know 
the school, each other, staff and some of our routines 
and expectations. We hope that this, along with 
information evenings and ongoing contact with families 
throughout the year, ensures children coming into our 
school in 2023 feel that they are valued members of 
the school community, and are supported in their 
transition from primary to high school.  

Farewell from me 

On a personal note, I will be returning to my role as 
Curriculum Lead in the Montague and Orion 
Partnerships, and to my family in Adelaide in 2023. 
Mount Gambier High School has provided me with rich 
and valuable experiences as a leader and I am very 
proud to have been the principal of such an amazing 
school community. I thank staff for their support of me 
and likewise the Governing Council. I would also like to 
thank students and our families for their support 
throughout the year. I have learnt a lot and will take 
with me very fond memories of my time at Mount 
Gambier High School. I wish Kym Grant all the very 
best as incoming principal. Kym brings a wealth of 
experience as a principal and a commitment to the 
school and community for the longer term. 

I wish all of you a very happy Christmas and a safe and 
enjoyable holiday break. 
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PE WEEK 
 

To celebrate National PE Week earlier this term, our school participated in a 
number of local South East Zone competitions. 

On the Monday our year 7 students played Kabi Kabi Buroinjin (an indigenous 
game from Queensland), whilst the year 8 students battled the wind gusts during 
their Ultimate Frisbee matches. This day saw 42 students represent the school 
across these different sports. As this was the first year we had the year 7 students 
involved, the introduction of Buroinjin was a highlight with the students thoroughly 
enjoying this sport. This quick moving game was played on the Hockey turf and by 
the end of the day this end zone game was a student favourite. Playing across 
multiple fields at Blue Lake Sports Park, the Ultimate players deserve a big 
congratulations for playing through some tough conditions, which meant the 
playing implement was often changed to allow games to continue.  

Two teams of four attended the Lawn Bowls competition on Wednesday at the 
Mount Gambier RSL Bowling Club. Whilst we weren’t victorious overall in this 
competition, our students demonstrated improvement across the day. A big thank 
you to the volunteers from the Bowling Club who gave up their time to support our students. 

The annual Festival of Sport was conducted on Thursday, hosted by Penola High School. Our year 9s participated in 
Touch Football, both boys and girls, and we also took a mixed Volleyball team for the year 10 competition. These 26 
students enjoyed the day, playing a number of games, demonstrating good game development and understanding as 
the day progressed. A touch coaching session run by participating schools’ staff at the beginning of the day upskilled 
the students and enabled games to be played from a good standard right from game 1. 

Meanwhile at school Miss Kennedy organised a popular lunchtime 3 on 3 Basketball competition in the gym. Well 
done to Sae Nay Mya who won the longest throw on the Southern Oval with a 24.9m throw (of the rubber boots) It 
was fantastic to see so many students come out to participate in this. One of the highlights of the week was the Staff 
vs Student Volleyball match in the gym to round out the week. Miss Jenkins team valiantly tried to outplay the students 
with various tactics and skill but the student team outmaneuvered them to run out winners. Well done to the talented 
students. 

Congratulations to the quiz winners — it was very close for the first three placings (1st Place,11.5 White and 7.5, 
Fleetwood, tied with 29 points, 2nd Place,11.3 Day/Clark with 28.5 points and 3rd Place, 8.2 Blott with 28 points). 
Many thanks to Sarah Dally our HPE trainee who designed the quiz, there were some challenging questions indeed. 

A week like this only occurs when a number of people get involved. A big thank you to the students (76 across the 
week) who played and the staff members who made themselves available to manage, umpire, score or supervise our 
teams. 

Kerran Wingard  |  Special Sports Coordinator  Jan Longbottom  |  HPE Coordinator 
 

YEAR 9/10 BOYS T20 CRICKET 
 

A couple of weeks ago our Year 9/10 Cricket team participated in the School Sport SA Country South T20 cricket 
competition. Playing St Martins in the first game, the team managed to chase down the total of 77 inside their allotted 
overs. Best performers with the ball were Charlie Lockwood (2/14 from 3 overs) and Anush Das (2/14 from 3 overs). 

With the bat, Brodie Pfitzner top scored with 34, followed by Will Von Stanke with 14. 

Our second game saw us face Millicent High School. Millicent started slowly, losing two 
early wickets. From that point, the stronger, more experienced Millicent players took control, 
taking their team score to 4/159 after 20 overs. Mount Gambier High School were quickly 
reduced to 4/10 after 5 overs. It was at this point that Brodie Pfitzner started to hit his stride. 
After nudging the ball around in the early overs, Brodie started to look for the boundaries, 
which saw him hit 4 sixes and 16 fours. Brodie brought up his 100 with a straight four from 
the last ball of the game.  

Kerran Wingard  |  Special Sports Coordinator 
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SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 

The 2022 Modified Swimming Carnival will take place 
at the Nangwarry Swimming Pool on Wednesday 14 
December for our year 7 and 8 students. This event will 
be a combination of traditional championship events 
(Freestyle, Breaststroke and Backstroke) as well as a 
range of novelty events, including boogieboard relay, 
tug-o-war and cork scramble.  

Students will be required to meet their Impact teacher in 
the quadrangle at 8.40am at school, before they will 
travel on buses to Nangwarry. Students are reminded to 
bring appropriate swimming attire, a towel and food/
drinks for the day. When travelling back to Mount 
Gambier High School at the end of the Carnival, 
students will be required to wear dry clothes. A BBQ 
lunch will be provided to all participants. There will be 
no access to a canteen or purchased food. The cost of 
the event will be $5.00 per person and students must 
pay this in cash upon entry to the pool. No EFTPOS 
facilities will be available. At the conclusion of the day, 
students will be returned to Mount Gambier High 
School via buses prior to normal dismissal time (3.15pm). 

Whilst students have already nominated for events, they 
can still participate in additional events on the day. We 
look forward to this being a fun and exciting day and a 
chance to celebrate our year 7 and 8 students 
participating in their first Mount Gambier High School 
Swimming Carnival. 

In 2023 we aim to return to a whole school Swimming 
Carnival on Wednesday, week 3 at the new Wulanda 
Recreation and Convention Centre. Further information 
about this event will be provided to families at the start 
of 2023. 

Kerran Wingard  |  Special Sports Coordinator 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 
 

Alisha Cram and Caitlin Hitchon have both achieved 
Premier’s Reading Challenge milestones with Alisha 
presented with a 10 year Hall of Fame, Reader for Life 
and Caitlin an 8 year Hall of Fame, Reader for Life. This 
is a fantastic achievement for both girls who have 
participated each year, reading a total of 12 books 
relevant to their age group within the 7 month 
timeframe.  

Amanda Lengyel  |  Public Relations Officer 

UNIVERSITY OF ADELAIDE FAB 

FIVE EXHIBITION  
 

Winners have been announced in a state-wide school 
art competition aimed at increasing young people’s 
knowledge of South Australian marine life and 
Australian Marine Parks. The students were inspired to 
create their art following a University of Adelaide 
organised roadshow. 

A selection of our year 7 students were shortlisted for 
prizes. Congratulations to  Lah Ku Paw, Mikaela 
Vallerant, Georgia Stasiw, Alyssa Marcinkowsky, Ah 
Tee, Kadie Attiwill, Chloe Childs, Matilda Badenoch, 
Imogen Vandepeer, Amber Rowe, Zarah Thami and 
Gabi Pollifrone. 
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PHOTOGRAPHY & ART EXCURSION 
 

On Wednesday 2 November Miss Johnson’s Year 9 Visual Art and Year 9 Photography students ventured out into 
the local sights of Mount Gambier including Carpenter’s Rocks, the Little Blue Lake and Umpherston Sink Hole. The 
Visual Arts students had the aim of taking photos to use as a reference photo for their landscape paintings. 
Meanwhile, the photography students aim was to experiment with various composition techniques like leading lines 
and rule of thirds, as well as taking photos that highlight these locations. We managed to miss the rain and get some 
amazing shots, and even had some time for some sketching at Umpherston Sink Hole! 

Rebecca Johnson  |  Art Teacher 



Mount Gambier High School    Page  8 



Mount Gambier High School    Page  9 



Mount Gambier High School    Page  10 

PRESENTATION & PERFORMANCE NIGHT SPONSORS 
 

We would like to thank the following businesses and individuals for their generous support towards our Presentation 
and Performance night. 


